
 

Town of Franklin 

Board of Health Minutes for March 6, 2013 

 

Present at meeting: 

 

Bruce J. Hunchard, Chairman 

Donald Ranieri, Jr., Vice-Chair 

Philip M. Brunelli, Secretary 

David McKearney, RS, Health Director 

Virginia McNeil, Health Agent  

 

Visitors present: 

 

None 

 

A motion was made by Bruce Hunchard and seconded by Don Ranieri to accept the 

February 1, 2013 meeting minutes.  The Board voted unanimously to accept the minutes 

as written. 

 

OLD BUSINESS 

 

The Chairman opened the floor for old business.  The Board was provided with a draft of 

the proposed septic system bylaw. The by-law proposes to limit septic system 

installations from January 1st through April 1st.  The Board will review the proposed by-

law and discuss it at a future Board of Health Meeting.  The Board Chairman requested 

that it be discussed under Old Business at a later date. 

  

NEW BUSINESS 

 
The Chairman opened the floor to new business.  The first item on the agenda was a 

scenic road application submitted by Innovative Engineering Solutions regarding Upper 

Union Street.  The Board Chairman said that no comment was needed by the Board of 

Health.  

 

Next on the agenda was the NSTAR five year vegetation management plan for 2013-

2017 and NSTAR’S yearly operational plan for 2013.  Since it was informational only, 

no comment was required by the Board. 

 

The last item on the agenda was the Health Director’s Monthly Report for the month of 

February 2013.  The Health Director updated the board members on the monthly 

inspections.   

 

The Chairman opened the floor to other new business.  Mr. Hunchard inquired if the 

Health Director had inspected the septic system at the Franklin Country Club.  The 

Health Director informed the Board that the Health Department has not received a 

request for an inspection. 

 



A motion was made by Mr. Hunchard to adjourn and seconded by Mr. Ranieri and voted 

unanimously for adjournment.  The next Board of Health meeting will be on Tuesday, 

April 2, 2013 at 9:45 am in room 205. 

 

Transcribed by Virginia McNeil, Health Agent for the Franklin Health Department. 


